
19:23:44  From  Cynthia Dzubak : Hey everybodeeee!!!

19:24:01  From  Cynthia Dzubak : It's so good to "see" you!

19:24:37  From  Howard Weiss : Howdie!

19:24:47  From  Howard Weiss : ffrom Howie

19:24:50

 From  Evelyn Mogren : My hubby is doing Yoga Zoom right now so I will only be typing not 

unmuting... HI!

19:24:56  From  Pat Hamiltonb : Good to see some of you... and the rest of your names

19:25:51  From  James Roberts : You hadn’t caught our names? We introduce ourselves every meeting!

19:27:42  From  Evelyn Mogren : Can do a video meeting game-one of the ones I posted for leaders to use!

19:28:15  From  Cynthia Dzubak : Here we sit like birds in the wilderness...

19:28:35  From  Gina Hoagland : I'm excited that I remembered to come to RT!

19:28:42  From  Marc : Hello everyone, I'm muted as there are lots of distractions in the house at the moment

19:28:54  From  Lonnie Woodward : Same :-)

19:29:49  From  Michael Miller : Anyone have a compass? I need to get my bearings here.

19:29:54  From  Marc : 68 people that more than the in person meeting

19:31:06  From  Denise Dotson : 👍

19:31:31  From  Cynthia Dzubak : She said the "A" word!!!!

19:31:37  From  Westley Cox : Announcements, Announcemens, Announcements!

19:31:54  From  Katherine Lynn : What a horrible…

19:33:19  From  Kevin Miller : Orientation: Thursday, May 14, 2020 @ 7pm

Location To Be Determined ~ Virtual Online meeting OR in person

Weekend 1: May 29-31, 2020 (7:30am Friday- 5pm Sunday) Camp Oest, Broad Creek Weekend 2: 

June 13-14, 2020 (7:30am Saturday- 5pm Sunday) Camp Oest, Broad Creek

19:33:30  From  Taadie Robinson : Ok, you can type the song.. lol

19:33:31  From  Kevin Miller : New dates for WB Above.

19:34:34  From  Kathryn McGovern : It’s never been cooler to be prepared!

19:35:46  From  Evelyn Mogren : Fail to Plan-Plan to Fail.  We must PLAN even our video meetings...

19:46:39  From  Evelyn Mogren  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Maria Esquella has sent the meeting prayer:

19:47:12  From  Cynthia Dzubak : Let's have a National Pike Camporee!!!

19:48:04  From  Daniel Lentz  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : All program ideas are welcome!

19:50:24  From  Mike Ford : Thanks Paul.  Good presentation.

19:50:48  From  Samuel Birk : Awesome job Paul. 

19:51:04  From  Samuel Birk : Last slide needs the first URL fixed.

19:53:33  From  Taadie Robinson : Prayer for tonight's meeting courtesy of Maria Esquela:

19:53:37

 From  Taadie Robinson : Most merciful God, We come to you in our weakness.  We come to you in 

our fear.  We come to you with trust.  For you alone are our hope.  We place before you the disease 

present in our world.  We turn to you in our time of need.  Bring wisdom to doctors.  Give 

understanding to scientists.  Endow caregivers with compassion and generosity.  Bring healing to 

those who are ill.  Protect those who are most at risk.  Give comfort to those who have lost a loved 

one.  Welcome those who have died into your peace and resilience.  Stabilize our communities.  

Unite us in our compassion.  Remove all fear from our hearts.  Fill us with confidence in your care.  

Amen

19:54:20  From  Sori Meredith : Nice! Thanks.  Sori



19:55:47

 From  James Roberts : Is there a way to get MBC applications submitted while we’re under stay-at-

home?

19:56:45

 From  Taadie Robinson : Yes, you can send them to me at trobinson@baltimorebsa.org. Remember 

to include the adult application if they are not already an MBC. 

19:56:53

 From  Marc  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : We just did two virtual boards last week and they were 

terrific

19:57:27

 From  Taadie Robinson : They also need a merit badge counselor application and the background 

check authorization if not already submitted.

19:57:31

 From  Dave Fleisher  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Are there online applications, or do we need to 

scan / email copies of pen/ paper versions?

19:57:49  From  James Roberts  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Thanks!

19:57:50

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  Dave Fleisher(Privately) : all online applications can be found at 

www.scouting.org/forms

19:58:20

 From  Westley Cox  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Are you accepting new leader applications? We 

had some new ones right before everything shut down so they are sitting idle.

19:58:36

 From  Evelyn Mogren  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Maria E has also shared that Scouts have been 

engaged in making PPE, youth have made nearly 1000 face shields and masks.  Maria has delivered 

500 maker made face shields to St. Joseph's in Towson.  They have also gone to a nursing home in 

Olney and the medical reserves.  Maria was deployed twice last month in the reserves with no PPE-

her team and she used her search and rescue gear.  Shortages are real.  She urges giving blood, make 

an appointment first.  Call or use the blood donor app.  If you use the app, pick a team to show your 

impact, like Team e-NABLE, your Unit or chartering organization, or BSABAC.  Create a team and 

Encourage people to give as something youth can do with our leaving home.

19:58:46

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  Dave Fleisher(Privately) : for youth you can use my.scouting to accept 

electronic applications or you can scan them and send them to me. we have a way to encrypt them 

and send them to our registrar.

19:59:12  From  Taadie Robinson : all online applications can be found at www.scouting.org/forms

19:59:35  From  Dave Fleisher  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Great thanks!

19:59:45

 From  Paul Goldenberg  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : I didn’t mention training, membership, etc. 

on the assumption that they are District Operations functions.  We may want to share that (1) focus 

on open on-line training requirements, (2) Supplemental training, including Roundtable - especially 

for Cub Packs, and (3) the training team will be posting some short videos for folks viewing pleasure!

19:59:52

 From  Westley Cox  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : we already have our forms signed. can we scan 

and email them to you?

20:00:01

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  Westley Cox(Privately) : yes, we are accepting youth and adult 

applications electronically

20:01:50  From  Taadie Robinson : All: we are accepting youth and adult applications electronically. 

20:02:17

 From  Evelyn Mogren  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Did you kill the everyone option on chat?  All I 

see is chat options to hosts and co hosts.

20:02:20

 From  Samuel Birk  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Unit College Scouter Reserve a good option for 18 

year out scout? (code 92U)

20:02:25

 From  Taadie Robinson : This is also the perfect time to update your beascout.org pins to accept 

online youth applications AND transfers.



20:02:27

 From  James Roberts  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : How can we get bling out to our Scouts who 

have earned them? We can get stuff by mail, I think. But can we justify driving around and dropping 

stuff off, when we’re under stay-at-home orders? It seems like that wouldn’t fall under essential 

travel.

20:03:14

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  James Roberts(Privately) : We aren't encouraging anyone to be out. I 

would suggest working with your unit committee to plan a celebration, once we are able to gather 

again.

20:03:32

 From  Bruce and Melissa Rishel  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Hi Taadie, For the Citizenship in the 

Nation requirements to 1) visit a national historic landmark and 2) to tour your state/national capitol 

building, can these requirements be done virtually?

20:04:22  From  James Roberts  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Got it. That’s what we were planning on.

20:04:43

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  James Roberts(Privately) : I fixed the chat, everyone can chat publicly 

again.

20:04:48

 From  Renee Seymour  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : It is an Merit Badge Counselor form along 

with the BSA adult application

20:05:10  From  Taadie Robinson : I fixed the chat. Chat away!

20:05:32  From  Bhavik Hukmani  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Hey there!  Glad you set this up!

20:05:52

 From  Bruce and Melissa Rishel : For the Citizenship in the Nation requirements to 1) visit a national 

historic landmark and 2) to tour your state/national capitol building, can these requirements be done 

virtually?

20:06:03

 From  James Roberts  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Feel free to repost my questions and your 

answers. Others probably have the same questions.

20:06:14

 From  Michael Miller  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : The scouting.org COVID FAQ site is allowing 

some requirements for Tenderfoot through FC to be done Virtually.  Is the BAC following this 

guidance?

20:06:28

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  Renee Seymour(Privately) : Renee, can you answer this question: For the 

Citizenship in the Nation requirements to 1) visit a national historic landmark and 2) to tour your 

state/national capitol building, can these requirements be done virtually?

20:07:19  From  Renee Seymour  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : ok

20:07:40

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  Michael Miller(Privately) : We follow all national guidelines. If they allow 

it we do too. 

20:08:46

 From  Renee Seymour : BSA National published modified Rank requirements on the FAQs page to 

address requirements that now can be handled virtually versus face-to-face.

20:08:52

 From  Samuel Birk  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Watch for University of Scouting planning for 

September 26. 

20:09:10  From  Bruce and Melissa Rishel : thank you!

20:09:15

 From  Renee Seymour : if you go to the Council COVID-19 advancement page, we have a link to the 

FAQ page.  National is publishing updates often

20:09:24  From  Joel Hampshire : I am here.  Support Scouting for Food!

20:09:51  From  Taadie Robinson : University of Scouting has been rescheduled for September 26th!

20:10:11  From  Taadie Robinson : Flyer will be available soon.



20:10:17

 From  Paul Goldenberg : We already understand that government meetings are now virtual, which 

means that a scout, just like any citizen, has to attend remotely.  The Supreme Court has announced 

that they will be meeting by telephone conference, so my take is that the only way you can visit site 

is virtually!  I say go for it.  You can see everything you can see in person, and even stuff that is 

normally off-limits.

20:10:44

 From  Edgardo Vega : btw if you use zoom for a virtual board or review or eagle review the host can 

put the scout back to the waiting room if you have the waiting room on

20:11:09

 From  Jill Bispels, Troop 649 : Taadie - I have a Columbia area grassroots food pop-up that I want to 

add to the NPD list.  It is performing critical support to families .  Christopher and I have been 

volunteering and are so impressed with their work.

20:11:18  From  Jill Bispels, Troop 649 : Columbia Community Care

20:11:45

 From  Evelyn Mogren : Maria Esquella asks for prayers for the international scout from Malawi we 

are sponsoring to come to Broad Creek this summer.  She has been corresponding with him and his 

troop as part of e-NABLE since his visit this winter.  The Scouts in his unit have been afraid that they 

are going to die when the pandemic reaches them.  There are 38 ventilators in their country and they 

don't have access to 3d printers to make PPE.  To make a difference they've gone out in uniform to 

help people get information on stopping the spread.  They wore homemade masks and held signs 

about best practices: not touching your face; social distancing; and hand washing, etc.  even when 

their own government denied there was a pandemic.  They have been recognized and encouraged by 

their minister of health, and with their encouragement are producing information in English and 

Chichewa.  

20:11:49  From  Taadie Robinson : Fantastic Jill! 

20:12:46

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  Sori Meredith(Privately) : Jill Bispels has a food pop up to add to the 

effort. Taadie - I have a Columbia area grassroots food pop-up that I want to add to the NPD list.  It is 

performing critical support to families .  Christopher and I have been volunteering and are so 

impressed with their work.

Columbia Community Care

20:13:01  From  Taadie Robinson  to  Sori Meredith(Privately) : t649

20:13:43

 From  Evelyn Mogren : Maria has been in touch with the Messengers of Peace (MOP) program to 

give them recognition and support.  Maria asks all to recognize any effort of your youth as a MOP 

effort.

20:14:36

 From  Gina Hoagland  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : We have not heard the results of our troops 

OA elections. 

20:14:58  From  Taadie Robinson  to  Paul Goldenberg(Privately) : Great!

20:15:13  From  Paul Goldenberg  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : We can share that.

20:16:14

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  Gina Hoagland(Privately) : You should reach out to Joel Hampshire at 

tintrains12@verizon.net

20:20:01

 From  Chrystal Bingham  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Lions do not have a cyber chip, how 

appropriate is the grades 1-3 version for a younger age group?

20:25:21

 From  Renee Seymour  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Merit Badge Counselor applications should be 

submitted to our merit badge dean - if they aren't submitted through the dean, they will not be 

processed.

20:25:39

 From  Pat Hamiltonb  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : If you send a password protected ZIP file, 

communicate the password in a separate email, or by phone, etc. Don't put the password in the body 

of the email containing the encrypted ZIP.

20:26:55

 From  Lou Hromada : re Adult Apps, can we have our COR send you an email for their approvals? or 

do apps still need to be physically signed by the COR?



20:27:34  From  Evelyn Mogren : Closing prayer:

20:28:31

 From  Radhika Wijetunge  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Is Univ of Scouting still going to be at 

Carroll CC?

20:29:02

 From  Jill Bispels, Troop 649  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Thanks Taadie.  Coincidently, right now 

our troop is holding a virtual Cyber Chip training session for our scouts!!

20:29:43

 From  Pack 108 - Tina McMorland : Does anyone have a virtual campfire program outline (still 

working from home and home schooling will start back up soon).  Thanks in advance.

20:30:23

 From  Taadie Robinson  to  Jill Bispels, Troop 649(Privately) : That's awesome! Thanks for keeping 

your Scouts safe and up to date!

20:30:30

 From  Renee Seymour : if you go to the Council Advancement COVID-19 page, we have links to 

virtual activities, to include campfire

20:30:31

 From  Daniel Lentz : The resources links have a number of example programs, including campfire 

programs.

20:30:45  From  Cynthia Dzubak : Amen.

20:30:55  From  Mike Ford : Thank you.  Great information.

20:30:58  From  Marc : Thanks everyone

20:31:15  From  Michael Malchiodi : thanks everyone! stay safe!

20:31:39  From  Howard Weiss : hweissbsa@gmail.com for program and camp card questions

20:31:45

 From  Jeff Six : Thanks to everyone for doing this meeting. Very good. God bless everyone and stay 

safe (you, your Scouters, your Scouts, and everyone you reach)!!!

20:32:07

 From  Rick Fitzgerald : Thanks to everyone!  Our Scouting community is as strong as ever!  Stay safe.  

Stay healthy!

20:32:27  From  Jill Bispels, Troop 649 : Thank you NPD team!

20:32:37  From  Kathryn McGovern : I have heard that there are meeting rooms that you can use for break outs

20:32:37  From  Gina Hoagland : Thanks, team!

20:32:44  From  Ruth Huffman : Thanks!

20:32:47  From  Kathryn McGovern : Thanks for hosting a nice evening, all!

20:32:48  From  Kristine Moreno : Thank you!

20:32:56  From  Cynthia Dzubak : Prayers Taadie!

20:33:02  From  Sori Meredith  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Thanks!

20:33:04  From  Michael Miller  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Thanks All!

20:33:38  From  Namrata Sharma : Thanks a lot Taadie, Will you be sending us the presentation used today?

20:33:51  From  Taadie Robinson  to  Namrata Sharma(Privately) : Yes, I certainly can

20:34:12  From  Namrata Sharma  to  Taadie Robinson(Privately) : Thanks !! 


